
 
 
 
 
 
 
HIGHLAND PLAN COMMISSION 
Study Session Minutes  
November 16, 2022 
 
Study Session began at 6:30 P.M. 
 
In attendance were: Commissioner’s Balczo, Briseno, Grzymski,Kissee, Martini  and Turich.   Also in 
attendance was Ken Mika, Building Commissioner/Zoning Administrator,  Attorney John Reed and P.C 
Engineer Derek Snyder.  
 
Those in attendance discussed the extension being requested by Russell Co. concerning the time 
allotted by ordinance to have a plat of subdivision recorded from the date of secondary plat approval (1 
year). Those who were at the Study Session 2 weeks ago explained to those who were not, what had 
been explained by Jennifer Smith, General Counsel for Russell Co. at that meeting. After some discussion 
some of the particulars were clarified, and the general consensus was this would be the last (2nd) 
extension granted. But with how it had been explained by Ms. Smith, the extension would be warranted. 
 
Those in attendance briefly discussed Resolution No. 2022-01 concerning the proposal to alter the Plan 
Commission Study Session & Plenary Meeting start times where the Plan Commission will start the 
Plenary Meeting at the conclusion of their Study Session. 
Study Session ended at 6:56 P.M. 
 
Ken Mika  
 
Building Commissioner / Zoning Administrator 
 


